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Annual General Meeting 

7.30 pm Monday 15 April 

Urrbrae House drawing 
room. 

Speaker: Dr. K. Hogendoorn: 
Blue banded native bees. 

 

Guitar and Oboe recital 

Jacob Cordover 

Monday 13 May in the 
Urrbrae House drawing 
room. 
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FROM THE PRESIDENT 

With 2013 around the corner we can look back on 
2012 and its treatment of the Arboretum and 
associated events with a good amount of 
satisfaction.   

The recent joint Christmas party concluded the 
year with its return to Urrbrae House after being 
held in the garden as a trial last year.   

The state of the Arboretum is in good shape with 
much of the credit due to Andrew Walters our 
groundsman/treasurer who has been with us for just 
on a year.  His enthusiasm and involvement has 
been inspiring to us all and especially complements 
the ongoing work which Jennifer, our Director, so 
capably performs.  The new plantings are 
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 IN THE ARBORETUM 

FROM THE DIRECTOR 

It was a pleasure to welcome the 84 delegates 

attending the International Conference of the 

Mediterranean Garden Society to the Arboretum 

and Gardens on 27 th October. The Rose Garden 

looked stunning and the visitors loved the Garden of 

Discovery which the South Australian branch of the 

MGS have adopted as a project. 

SAMGS Branch head, Merilyn Kuchel, sent a lovely 

thank you note from the MGS which accompanied 

a cheque to the Friends for $375. Each year the 

International MGS donates �¦500 to the host Branch 

for a garden of their choice and the SAMGS 

nominated our Garden of Discovery. The funds will 

be used for signage at the entrance. 

Arboretum Guides Bob Boardman, Peter Nicholls, 

Eileen Harvey, Jenny Birvé, Diarshul Sandhu and 

Henry Krichauff conducted walks for the highly 

appreciative audience, highlighting some our more 
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On the 28 th November I participated in the Great 

Koala Count a-2.48h scourTj E4 
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FLUTE CONCERT FOR FRIENDS OF WAITE ARBORETUM  

Members of the Friends of the Waite Arboretum 
were treated to a spectacularly successful concert 
during the afternoon of 16 December in the 
drawing room at Urrbrae House.  
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 NORTH-WEST SECTION REVEGETATION PROJECT 

The site of the Waite Arboretum, prior to European 
settlement, was formerly within an extensive area of 
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Acacia acinacea , Allocasuarina verticillata and 

grasses growing well. Photo Eileen Harvey 

plantain.  There does seem to be less couch and 
kikuyu, though. 

The Acacia acinacea, Dodonaea viscosa and 
Vittadinia are self seeding very successfully. 
Experimentation with direct seeding of Acacia 
pycnantha several years ago seems to have had 
some success with new seedlings appearing. 
Volunteers are continuing to collect, propagate 
and plant seedlings with the aim of improving the 
diversity of vegetation although the planting of 
understorey plants and some grasses has had 
limited success. 

A pleasing result of the revegetation efforts are the 
reappearance of native animals including many 
birds, koalas, blue-tongue lizards, native insects 
and most recently a kangaroo! 

Marilyn Gilbertson 

In October 33 international and 20 local members of 
the Mediterranean Garden Society (MGS) visited 
the Garden of Discovery and the Waite Arboretum 
as part of their annual meeting.  It was the first time 
their AGM had taken place in the southern 
hemisphere.   

Two coach loads of members enjoyed a picnic 
lunch on the lawn by the Garden of Discovery and 
the Rose Garden. Members of the SA branch of the 
MGS have been replanting this garden over the 
past three years at quarterly working bees and with 
the assistance of Jennifer Gardner and the Tuesday 
morning Friends group. The garden is now looking 
nicely established and we were proud to show it to 
our visitors as an example of how to use native 
plants in a semiformal garden situation.  

Our visitors were delighted to be guided through the 
Waite Arboretum by the volunteer guides and were 

amazed to see many trees they recognised growing 
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 WHAT TO SEE IN JANUARY, 

FEBRUARY & MARCH IN THE 

ARBORETUM 

The evergreen soapbark, Quillaja 
saponaria, has b /TTo-2(n)-2( )-se( )-3( 442(c(ia)o) )]ry0(H)5mbs 


